
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

                                                                            

  

                                                                       
  
    
 
 

                                                
 
  
 
  
 
 
 
  
  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
  

 
   
 
 

     Term 1                         7 February 2025       Week 2                 

GOULBURN EAST PUBLIC SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

  

Ph: 02 4821 4007 
Email: goulburne-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

  

Respect          Responsibility          Resilience 
 

Term 1 
 

Tuesday 11 February 
 

Swimming Carnival 

(for competent swimmers 

only in years 3 to 6 and 
year 2 students turning 8 
in 2025) 
 

Swim School 
 

Monday 3 March to 
Friday 14 March 
(all year 2 students and a 
small group of older 
students) 
 
 

Welcome to a wonderful new year at East! Everyone started 
yesterday including our new Kindergarten students. 
 

As you know, there was a change this year to provide four 
School Development Days (SDD) at the beginning of the year 
rather than two. There will be two days at the beginning of 
Term 2 and one at the beginning of both Term 3 and Term 4. 
There are no longer any SDDs at the end of the year. These 
days are to provide staff with time for collaborative planning 
and class preparation, mandatory training and targeted 
professional learning. This time has allowed us to be well and 
truly ready when our amazing young people arrived yesterday. 
 

I would like to welcome some new faces to Goulburn East. Mr 
Mark Dickson joins us as our new Assistant Principal 
following the retirement of Mrs Sharwood. Apart from our new 
Kindergarten students, we also have some new students 
joining us – Eloise, Lilith, Hadley, Aubrey as well as welcoming 
back Jacob.  
 

Our partnership with our families is so important to us. 
Working together, we want each and every child to know 
their progress, feel success and celebrate their 
achievements. 
 

Warm regards 
Mrs Charmian Cribb 
Principal 
 

P & C News 
 

Goulburn East P & C have kindly donated school hats to all the kindergarten students for 2025. 
 

Lunch orders are due to commence on Friday 14 February. Due to increasing costs from the 
supplier, our lunch orders will now be $8.00.  

 

Please remember that orders must be placed before 10.00am Thursday via the Qkr! App. 

Goulburn East 
Outreach Playgroup 

 

Playgroup is held in the 
school hall every 

Thursday morning from 
9:30am to 11:00am. 

Please phone the 
Goulburn Regional Art 

Gallery for further 
information 

on 4823 4494 

 
 
 



 

 

   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Introducing our staff for 2025 
 

Teaching staff 
 

KP  - Mrs Annette Pattison 

1/2M  - Mr Patrick Manning 

1/2T   - Mr Chris Taylor 

3/4J  – Mrs Ayeisha Jones (Tues – Fri) and Mrs Donna Woolley (Mon) 

3/4M  – Mrs Kerry Martin 

5/6D   – Mr Mark Dickson 
 

Assistant Principal Curriculum and Instruction – Mrs Bronwyn Robinson 
 

Library and RFF – Mrs Jenny Anderson 
 

Learning and Support – Ms Karen Charnley 
 

School Administrative Staff 
 

Administrative Manager – Mrs Sue Peden (Tuesday – Friday) 
Administrative Manager     – Mrs Amanda McPherson (relieving Mondays) 
Administrative Officer – Ms Janna House (Monday – Friday) 
 

School Learning Support Officers (SLSO) 
 

Mrs Lisa Cooley 
Mrs Amanda Dent 
Mrs Kim Hall  
Mrs Amanda McPherson 
 

General Assistant 
 

Mr Allan Price (relieving) 
 

Regular casual staff 

Mrs Carmen Cooper 
Miss Amy Smith 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Thursday 20 February 2025 
 

Meet The Teacher 
From 4.30pm in the courtyard 

 

Free sausage sizzle and drink available for all attending parents and 
students. 

 

This will be followed by the P&C AGM and first meeting of 2025.                   

                    All  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
  



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


